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Dear Tara, 

 

Notice of consultation to modify conditions of the transmission licence proposed 

to be granted to the successful bidder for the London Array (Phase 1) project 

 

We have today commenced a consultation under section 8A of the Electricity Act 1989 on 

the proposed modifications to certain standard conditions of the transmission licence that 

may be granted to Blue Transmission London Array Limited1 (the Potential Licensee). The 

transmission licence will be granted to the Potential Licensee if the consortium of Barclays 

Infrastructure Funds Management Limited and Mitsubishi Corporation (the Preferred 

Bidder) becomes the successful bidder for the London Array (Phase 1) project (the 

Project).   

 

The attached consultation notice is published on our website and sets out details of the 

proposed modifications, the closing date of the consultation and how to respond. We posted 

hard copies to both you and the Company Secretary of the Potential Licensee. 

 

We are proposing to add a number of amended standard conditions to the transmission 

licence that may be granted to the Potential Licensee should the Preferred Bidder become 

the successful bidder for the Project.  These proposed conditions are annexed to the section 

8A notice.   

 

In accordance with our statutory requirements and best practice we have brought the 

proposed modifications to the attention of persons likely to be affected and also provided 

copies of the notice to: 

 

• The Secretary of State of Energy and Climate Change; 

• Consumer Futures; 

• The Health and Safety Executive (HSE); 

• The Scottish Executive; 

• The Welsh Assembly; and 

• The Project Developer (a consortium of DONG Energy, E.ON UK Renewables and 

Masdar).  

 

  

                                           
1 The proposed licensee entity incorporated by the Preferred Bidder. 

Blue Transmission Consortium 

c/o Tara Davies  

Managing Director 

Macquarie Capital Group Limited 

Ropemaker Place 

28 Ropemaker Street 

London 

EC2Y 9HD 

 

BY EMAIL AND POST  
 

 

Direct Dial: 020 7901 1827 

Email: offshoretransmission@ofgem.gov.uk  

 

Date: 11 July  2013 
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Tender revenue stream 

 

Amended standard condition E12-J2 (Restriction of Transmission Revenue: Revenue from 

Transmission Owner Services) sets out the proposed tender revenue stream for the Project 

for the purposes of the section 8A consultation (the s8A TRS). The s8A TRS is based on 

the tender revenue stream bid by the Preferred Bidder at the Best and Final Offer (BAFO) 

stage of the tender process, which has been updated to reflect further information available 

to the Preferred Bidder since the date of the BAFO submission, including the draft final 

transfer value for the Project. The s8A TRS assumes that 100% of the draft final transfer 

value will be paid to the project developer on asset transfer. Details of the transfer value 

which is reflected in the s8A TRS are set out in the draft cost assessment report for the 

Project, which is published on our website today (www.ofgem.gov.uk).  

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

 

 

Stephen Beel 

Associate Director, Offshore Transmission 

 

http://www.ofgem.gov.uk/Pages/OfgemHome.aspx

